
Wagga Wagga Museum now 
has a second Menneke Bell.

This menneke bell was recently donated to the Museum of the Riverina at 
Wagga Wagga. The owner handed it over after realising its historical signifi-
cance. The bell had spent a good number of its recent years hanging outside in 
an orchard where it was used to scare away birds. Considering its history, the 
bell was in remarkably good condition.

This photo was taken in early December 2008 when Eleanor from Jinglestix 
presented a book to the manager of the Museum of the Riverina at Wagga 
Wagga (at left). The other two gentlemen are from the Wagga Daily 
Advertiser - newspaper.


